Hillsdale Kiwanis Club
MEETINGS: Tuesday 12:05 p.m.
First United Methodist Church, 45 N. Manning, Hillsdale, MI 49242
Local: www.hillsdalekiwanis.org / Facebook: Hillsdale Kiwanis
District: www.mikiwanis.org / International Office (Indianapolis, IN): www.kiwanis.org

JUNE 2017
NEWSLETTER

INTERNATIONAL: Serving the Children of the World
OUR EMPHASIS: Young Children Priority One

Lisa Roberts, President
Notes from the President

It seems that the warm weather may finally be here to stay for a bit. Enjoy it wagdesjt
i tdés never here for | ong!

Our club is always busy with one project (or more.) The flag season is off to a roaring start,

with well over 600 flags being fAplantedo
our club to be visual in the Hillsdaéend beyond. Take a drive around Lake Belair when the
flags are out; i1td0s impressive to see and

flags waving in the breeze. Great job everyone!

During our most recent board meeting we discussed the duahevgappointing attendance
we have experienced for the onqae-month evening Kiwanis meetings. As a result the
board determined to return to having the regular weekly meetings on Tuesdays at noon.
Therefore, the previously schedule evening meetinguioe Will be held at noon on the
20th. Please note that on your schedule. We may revisit this opportunity in the future;
please share your input with any member of the board.
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There are lots of upcoming opportunities to volunteer for club activities; euagyftiom

Fishing Derby, to hot dog sales and cake baking. Please consider giving your time and/or
talents to support our efforts to make our community a better place. We need the effort and
support of every member to make this club the best it can be!

My thanks to the newly elected officer and board members. Please take a moment to

personally congratulate and thank Steve Sczytko and Debera McCluer, each of whom have

been elected to an additional term to the board; Scott Scholl, elected for his firstigdrm, a
to Beth Caswell, newly elected Vice President. Congratulations and thank you for your

dedication!
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Birthdays forJune Anniversaries forJune
June 9" Christine Levack June 16" 7 Doug & Susan French
June 16" 1 Bob Scholl June 16" 7 Carola & Kevin Thomas
June 18" 1 Nancy Hastings June 20" i Gerald & Kathleen Dihle
June 19" 7 Alexis Kozub June 20" 7 Debera & John McCluer
June 2397 Joe Garnjobst June 20" i1 Tom & Diane Osbourne
June 24" Leroy Cook June 237 Roger & Pat Brook
June 29" 7 Doug French June 24" 7 Jackie & Wesley Wickham

June 29" 1 Shawn & Stacy Vondra

Keeping You in the Know

Meetings & Programs

June 6" 1 PROGRAM: David McConnell, Hillsdale Publishers

June 8" 1 MEETING: Division Meeting at Addison

June 10t -- EVENT: Kids Fishing Derby at Lewis Emery Park

June 13" 7 MEETING: Randy Yagiela, Hillsdale Chamber of Commerce

July 397 EVENT: Great American Celebration (our Food Truck at fairgrounds)
July 151" i EVENT: Chamber of Commerce Summerfest (our Food Truck at fairgr)

Aug 10" 1 EVENT: Red Cross Blood Drive
Aug 11" & 12" i EVENT: Ice Cream Social at Hillsdale Sidewalk Sales

Membership & Growth

1 Chuck Bianchi & Emily Amburgey remind us: Just Ask! We have stepped up our
image in the paper and on the web, so now it is up to us to talk about Kiwanis to
our friends, family, and acquaintances. Then, just ask them if they would like to
join our fun.

1 Elections have been completed as follows: 2017-2018 Vice President i Beth
Caswell; 2017-2019 Board Members i Deb McCluer, Steve Sczytko, Scott Scholl.
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Community Service

Bob Flynn and the committee have set up a Blood Drive on August 10th.

Young Children & Youth Services

Joan VanArsdalen and the committee have completed the reading to Bailey
School students.

They also have the Terrific Kids ceremonies scheduled for the 3™ Thursday of
each month.

A

8 Upcoming Event: June 10" 8 Ki dFRishing Derby. Sign up for
the measuring stations or Food Truck help. See the details below.

Human & Spiritual

The Clergy Appreciation Day was successfully completed in May.

Fund Raisers

The flag project is underway so w e 6delinstalling and removing flags for the
holidays. Tom Osbourne & Deb Storer can be contacted with questions.

Other Projects

Cold Springs Park Extension & Improvement (long term project) has been
coordinating schedules with members, designers, city officials, etc. See Ted
Jansen & Tom Osbourne for more info.



23rd ANNUAL HILLSDALE KIWANIS &
HILLSDALE COUNTY CONSERVATION CLUE

KIDS FISHING DERBY

DAY & TIME: JUNE 10, 2017 10:00 A.M. TO 1:00 P.M.
PLACE: LEWIS EMERY PARK AND THE REARING PONDS

Registration begins at 9:30 A.M. at the Community Center Building.
Please bring one can of food to be donated to the Salvation Army food pantry.

Each contestant must provide their own fishing gear, bait provided. Contestants are
registered by age group. Prizes are awarded by age group in each category. Winners for the
largest fish in each group and category. Prizes also awarded for 2" and 3" places.

Group A: 5 years and younger, Group B: 6-8 years old,

Group C: 9-11 years old, Group D: 12-16 years old

Four fish categories are: bluegill/sunfish, perch, bass, honorable mention (catfish, turtles, whales
etc.)

FISHING DERBY RULES:
1) Fishing will be permitted in designated areas only. STAY OFF THE DOCKS-STAY SAFE!!
2) Catch and release is encouraged.
3) Fish caught before 10:00 A.M. will not qualify.
4.) The prizes will be awarded for the longest fish in each age group and fish category.

FREE hot dog LUNCH provided by the Hillsdale Conservation Club; ice cream and soft drinks
provided by Kiwanis Club of Hillsdale.

ALL CHILDREN MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY AN ADULT
The fishing derby is held on Michigan Free Fishing Weekend. No license is required.
The Kiwanis Club and the Hillsdale Conservation Club members or affiliates are NOT responsible
for accicents or theft. Parents and other accompanying adults must supervise their children;
contestants, as well as non-contestants.
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From: Denielle Solts <dsolis@jonesvileschools org>
Date: April 19, 2017 2t %:11:22 AMEDT

To: David Watking57@yzhoo.com
Subject: JMS Bike winner!

Good Morning,

would ke o inform you tha the Jonesville Middle School winner of the Kivwanis Club bike
was DeJon Hudson. DelJon s in Tt grade (9 IMS and was awerded the bike in 2 random
drawing afer his high levelof reading during our reading month of March! Thank you for your
work for our community!

Date; el 19, 2017t §:06:30 AMEDT

To:david ki 0yahoocom
Subjet:Bike Winner

M, Watkns,

Thik o forthe ik ompefon, o viner e o i gader, ks Tcker,

Thank you,

Denns elen
Prinipl Reynolds Flementary Schol
O85-2188 Ext 2301

(BV [\, -
M Geelely Danill Saltis
. g’ Tl e S
£ty %J’\wc Library Aide
From: DENNIS IRELAN <emnisrln(readingangersrg> |
Dear Friends,

Thank you for your gift to the Kiwanis Child & Family Life Fund.

With help from thoughtful donors fike you, the University of Michigan Health
Systemn continues to shape the future of medicine worldwide by providing patent
care of the highest quality and conducting state-of-the-art research into the
causes, prevention, treatment and controlof disease. | am deeply grateful for
your generosity and befief in our mission.  Thank you for being a victor for
Michigan.

Sincerely,

Yrese d pr

Marschall S. Runge, M.D., Ph.D.
Executive Vice President for Medical Affairs
University of Michigan




LEARN
T0 READ

Dictionary Project
Kiwanis Club of Hillsdale

1791 Steamburg Road
Hillsdale, Michigan 49242

Thank you for your generous donation of $2,064.00 to The Dictionary Project
which we received on September 12, 2016.

Your support makes it possible for the students of Hillsdale County, Michigan to receive
dictionaries, Thesauruses, and Spanish-English dictionaries for their own personal use that they
will be able to use for a lifetime. For some children, these may be the very first books that they have
owned. You are truly making a difference in their lives by giving them such important reference

tools.

Our goal is to reach every third grade student in the United States and you are helping us make this
possible. So far this school year, we have reached an estimated 1,393,600 students.
Cumulatively, we have been able to reach an estimated 27,820,773 students.

Of these, 19,764 were sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Hillsdale.

With gr. fude,

The Dicfidnary Project
October 18, 2016

Thic lttr serves as your eceipt 1o confir for your ecords that you bave received o gonds or servives in exchange for this gif
The onganization’s offcial name is The Dictionary Project, and we are a registered 501 () (3) nonprofit organization.
Oy Federal T LD, is #57-1029802. All cautributions are foee dedhuotibe to the fulst extont of the law.
P.0. Box 1845 * Chatleston, SC 20402 » 843-856-2706 + 843-388-8375
www.dictionaryproject.org
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